Caesar Rodney Band Parents' Association October 4, 2016

Bill McPoyle led the meeting.

Secretary's Report: Minutes from the September 6, 2016, meeting were accepted.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: Kevin Ulrich reviewed and explained the 2016-2017 Budget Analysis (handout sheet) listing the Income and Expenses. There is some money being received; there also are outstanding expenses that need to be made. There are expenses for the Snack Shack.

Committee Reports:

- Snack Shack Kim Olsen- Due to the weather/game being canceled; the Snack Shack is operating at a loss. There is a game this Friday. Volunteers are needed; hot chocolate and coffee will be served; hoping for good weather (no rain) to break even.
- *Pit*: Mike Childers is accepting volunteers.
- *Dover Downs* Heather Childers- Four volunteers needed for Sunday at the Pepsi suite; See Heather if interested.
- *Car Wash* –Jamie Smalls: Nothing to report.
- Logo Wear: Carrie Otto: More shirts have been received; Volunteers are needed to sell logo wear at the banquet.
- Public Relations: Robin Wright volunteered to be the Committee Chair.
- 50/50: Kim Collins: No raffle due to the game being canceled. At the last game, \$172 was collected; the winner kept half (\$81). There are three home games left; a lot of raffle tickets need to be sold to meet the budget.
- *Band Cards:* Rhonda Lehman reported \$6490 was collected in band cards. See Rhonda to turn in money.
- Ways & Means: Rhonda Lehman reported she tuned in \$7000 in Redners receipts; please continue to turn Redners receipts in. Suggestions such as Yankee Candle, Texas Roadhouse (sell gift card and have eat-out); Chickfila calendars (\$3.50 paid in advance; sell for \$7); Quarter Auction Committee Volunteers are Heather Childers, Brandianne Emory, and Beck Wade.
- *Membership:* Elisha Jenkins reported for Dottie Haliday that 65 families are members.
- Point Tracking Carol Smith is seeking volunteers for a committee on Point Tracking.
- *Mentor* Caroline Drum- Nothing to report.
- Chaperones Kevin Ulrich: Kevin reported he is all set with the chaperones that are needed. There are a lot of new parents; he has secured an additional RN, Mr. Reid, if there is another RN interested, please see Kevin.
- *Golf Tournament*-Kevin Ulrich- Kevin is looking for someone to help out/take over. The Golf Tournament is held at the end of April/beginning of May. Seeking sponsors and raffles.
- *Uniforms:* Becky Marasco- Nothing to report.
- Awards Banquet: Caroline Drum- Forms were sent home for the Banquet to be held on November 9th and catered by Where Pigs Fly. Drop forms and money into the Band Box.

Report from Mr. Sandlin:

- All five groups are rehearsing
- The Concert Band has been seated.
- See the Calendar for additional details.
- Show shirt orders are due on Friday.
- Banquet info is on back of weekly schedule

Minutes submitted by: Elisha Jenkins, Secretary

- Senior night(recognition) is on October 21st at half-time
- 50 All State applications were received. Many students are auditioning for multiple groups. The auditions will be in January at CRHS.
- 10/31 no rehearsal- 2 rehearsals to prepare for Homecoming
- Special thanks to the Pit Crew for their behind the scenes work;
- Special thanks to Dan Collins for being the videographer
- A decision about the Elkton show will be made by Friday due to the impending weather.

Next CRBPA meeting is scheduled for November 1, 2016 at 7:30pm. Meeting Adjourned.